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Developments Affecting Trunk Roads and Special Roads 
 

Highways England Planning Response (HEPR 16-01) 

Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission 

 

From:   Martin Fellows 

Operations (East) 

planningee@highwaysengland.co.uk  

   

To:   Cherwell District Council 

  

CC:  transportplanning@dft.gsi.gov.uk 

  growthandplanning@highwaysengland.co.uk  

 

Council's Reference: 18/00825/HYBRID 

 

Referring to the planning application referenced above, dated 17 May 2018, 

application for up to 1,175 new dwellings, 60 close care dwellings, 929 m2 of 

retail, a new medical centre, 35,175 m2 of new employment buildings, 2.4 ha 

site for a new school, 925 m2 of community use buildings, 515 m2 of indoor 

sports, observation tower with ancillary visitor facilities of up of 100 m2, 1,000 

m2 energy facility/infrastructure, 2,520 m2 additional education facilities, 

creation of areas of Open Space, Sports Facilities, Public Park and other green 

infrastructure; change of Use of various buildings and areas for employment 

use,filming and heritage activities, education use, car processing, and 

associated infrastructure works, Heyford Park, Camp Road Upper Heyford 

Bicester OX25 5HD, notice is hereby given that Highways England’s formal 

recommendation is that we: 

 

a) offer no objection; 

 

b) recommend that conditions should be attached to any planning 

permission that may be granted (see Annex A – Highways England 

recommended Planning Conditions); 

 

c) recommend that planning permission not be granted for a specified 

period (see Annex A – further assessment required); 
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We have been working closely with the promoters of this development, Dorchester 

Living Ltd, their transport consultants and both Cherwell District and Oxfordshire 

County Councils on understanding the impact of the proposed development on the 

operation of M40 Junction 10, A43 trunk road and the local highway network with the 

aim of agreeing suitable highway proposals which will mitigate its impact. 

 

Modelling work has been completed and agreement on appropriate mitigation 

measures works is near to conclusion. Further time is therefore necessary to reach a 

satisfactory conclusion. It is therefore requested that this application is not determined 

before 27 March 2020 to enable these discussions to conclude. If we are in a position 

to respond earlier than this, we will withdraw this recommendation accordingly. 


